
 
 
 

 

LEAD MEMBER FOR EDUCATION AND INCLUSION, SPECIAL 
EDUCATIONAL NEEDS AND DISABILITY 
 
DECISIONS made by the Lead Member for Children and Families, Councillor Sylvia Tidy, on 19 
June 2017 at County Hall, Lewes  
 

 
Councillor Alan Shuttleworth  spoke on items 4 and  5 (see minute 4 and 5) 
 
 
1 APOLOGIES  
 
1.1 It was noted that Councillor Sylvia Tidy was taking the decisions on behalf of Councillor 
Bob Standley, who had given his apologies. 
 
 
2 DECISIONS MADE BY THE LEAD CABINET MEMBER ON 21 MARCH 2017  
 
2.1 The Lead Member approved as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 21 
March 2017. 
 
 
3 DISCLOSURES OF INTERESTS  
 
3.1 There were no disclosures of interest. 
 
 
4 URGENT ITEMS  
 
4.1 There were no urgent items. 
 
 
5 SCHOOL AGE RANGE CHANGES - SANDOWN PRIMARY SCHOOL  
 

5.1 The Lead Member considered a report by the Director of Children’s Services seeking 
approval to publish statutory notices in respect of a proposal to lower the age range at Sandown 
Primary School to enable the governing body to take on management of the onsite Maplehurst 
nursery, currently run by East Sussex Children’s Centres. 

5.2 The Lead Member RESOLVED to: 

1) Authorise the publication of statutory notices in respect of a proposal to lower the age range 
at Sandown Primary School from 5-11 to 2-11. With the proposal to take effect on 1 January 
2018; 

2) Delegate authority to the Director of Children’s Services to amend the proposals prior to their 
publication if required. 

Reasons 

5.3 The proposal to lower the age range at Sandown Primary school will help to build on 
work already done by the school in conjunction with East Sussex Children’s Centres. This will 
help ensure a fully integrated Early Years Foundation Stage to help secure good outcomes for 
all children in the future. 

 



 
 
 

 

 
6 POST-16 TRANSPORT STATEMENT 2017-2018  

6.1 The Lead Member considered a report by the Director of Children’s Services seeking 
approval for the Post-16 Transport Statement for the 2017- 2018 academic year. 

6.2 The Lead Member RESOLVED to approve the Post-16 Transport Statement for the 
2017-18 academic year as shown in Appendix 3, following the required consultation. 

Reason 

6.3 The County Council has carried out its legal duty to consult on the annual Post-16 
Transport Statement. Since consultation there have been some small revisions to the wording 
but, in essence, the level of support the policy provides remains unchanged. 

 
 
 
 
 


